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The Council of the City of New York

Finance Division

Larian Angelo, Director

Fiscal Impact Statement
Intro. No: 
119-A

Committee:
Governmental Operations

Title:

A Local Law to Amend the New York City Charter, in relation to requiring that official publications of city agencies be submitted in electronic format to the department of records and information services and be made available to the public from the department’s website.



Sponsor:
Brewer, Avella, DeBlasio, Diaz, Fidler, Jackson, Lopez, Monserrate, Moskowitz, Perkins, Reyna, and Sears; also Addabbo and Sanders.

Summary of Legislation:  The proposed local law would amend section 1133 of the New York City Charter. The proposed law would require that official publications of city agencies be submitted in electronic format to the Department of Records and Information Services and be made available to the public from the department’s website.  The “official publications” include those required by local law, executive order, or mayoral directive;  those prepared by consultants or other independent contractors; and, where practicable, those required to be published by state or federal law, rule or regulation.

Effective Date:
This law would take effect one hundred twenty days after enactment with the exception of Community Boards who shall be subject one year after enactment.

Fiscal Year In Which Full Fiscal Impact Anticipated:
2004

Fiscal Impact Statement:
	
	Effective FY03
	FY Succeeding 

Effective FY04
	Full Fiscal 

Impact FY04

	Revenues
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Expenditures
	$25,000
	$50,000
	$50,000

	Net
	$25,000
	$50,000
	$50,000


Impact on Revenues:  There would be no impact on revenues resulting from the enactment of this legislation.

Impact on Expenditures:  There would be a $25,000 expenditure in FY03 for the half-year salary of an administrator to handle all electronic documents at the Department of Records and Information Services (DORIS). The full year cost of this position would be $50,000.

Contrary to our assessment, the Office of Management and Budget has projected a $40,000 expenditure on software development in FY03, and an expenditure on Personal Service of $110,000 for FY03 and FY04.  Due to a lack of details and cooperation from OMB, the Finance Division maintains the above impact on expenditures.

Source of Funds To Cover Estimated Costs:  General Fund

Source of Information:
City Council Finance Division

Estimate Prepared By:
Andrew Grossman, Assistant Director


Michael Schnall, Legislative Financial Analyst


City Council Finance Division

FIS History:
To be considered by the Committee on December 17, 2002.

